
 Term 4       Week 9                      Monday 9 December 2019 
 
“Te Ako i te Ora”       -   “Learning through Living” 

From the  Principal’s Pen ………….. 

Well, it is here. The last full week of Term 4 for 2019.  It has just 
flown by. But, as one year comes to an end, it brings changes for 

our Year 6 graduating students and to our staff members, as new horizons open 
up for them all. We wish them all the best and will miss them being part of our 
school  -  but hopefully they will all keep in touch and update us on their  
successes. 
 
CH CH CH  CHANGES ………. 
Staff Changes for 2020 
 This year sees Mrs Charlotte Morrison leaving our school as a class  
      teacher, but we will still see her as a day-to-day reliever; 
 Mrs Sally Paterson and Mrs Karen Jones will still be at our school in  
      relieving positions, covering for the teachers classroom release time  
      that the Ministry of Education allocates to them - which is two days per term. 
 Mrs Ria Henty will be on maternity leave from this morning while she awaits 

the arrival of her bundle of joy, and will return to us in 2021. 
 Mrs Erin Tiplady will be returning to school in 2020 after her maternity leave. 
Mrs Sunilla Naik, one of our Teacher Aides is off to pastures new. 
New Staff we will be welcoming are: 
 Mr Bradley Ogg and Miss Alice Nicholson-Byer will be in the senior school; 
 Miss Natalia Sussex will be in the junior school. 
 
Classroom Re-Numbering 
With a growing school roll, we are having to re-number our classrooms, to make 
it easier to navigate around the school. 
 
Rooms 1-12 remain the same 
 
Room 17 will become Room 13 
Room 15 will become Room 14 
Room 14 will become Room 15 
Room 13 will become Room 16 
Room 18 will become Room 17 (first prefab up the hill, behind the junior block) 
Room 16 will become Room 18 (top prefab) 
 
Some Teachers have moved year levels…. 
Year 5/6 teachers are:  Mr Ogg, Mrs Beattie, Mrs Wotton and Mrs Martel; 
Year 4/5 teacher is Miss Williamson; 
Year 3/4 teachers are Mrs McGrath, Miss Alice Nicholson-Byer, Mrs Kim and 
                                    Miss Bohling; 
Year 2 teachers are: Mrs Hildesley, Mrs Tiplady, Mrs Shoebridge and  
                                   Mrs Leathart; 
Year 1/2 teachers are: Mrs Pratt and Miss Sussex; 
Year 1 teachers are: Mrs Warner, Mrs Hogarth and Mrs Malhotra 
Mrs Light will be continuing with Reading Recovery and support programmes; 
Mrs Sinawi will continue to work with Mrs Warner; 
Mrs George will continue to work with Mrs Wotton. 
 
 
Roads around our school 
Please cross and  model the RIGHT way to cross in the RIGHT place, as our 
young children are very impressionable and will copy an adult.  This could lead 
to children being hurt, as they cross between cars and not on the manned 
crossing.  Regardless of age, they are not always with an adult monitoring their 
crossing and we want all of our children to be safe and Road SMART. 
 
 

 
Sushi Delivery next week 
Sushi orders will be delivered on TUESDAY, as we finish at 12:30 on Wednesday.  Make sure your orders 
are at the office by Monday afternoon, or by 9:30am Tuesday at the latest. 
 
 
School Docs 
Our school policies are available for you to look at and become familiar with, on the following website: 
www.schooldocs.co.nz 

Type in our school name to get to the login page, and log in with: 

    Marlborough (lower case)  

    password is: primary (lower case) 

Principal’s Awards 
Brilei S-M for her wonderful fluent writing. 
 
 
Have a great last full-week of the term, and have a wonderful Christmas and New Year. 
To all our families that are leaving, we wish you and your child all the best for the future.  All our returning 
families, see you at the end of January. 
 
Sue Buckley 
‘Learning is at the heart of our journey together’ 
 
 
Learn to Dive in Auckland 
Free introductory session! 
Want to give diving a go?  We run a free intro trial session at both Glenfield and West Wave. 
To register, visit our website and fill in the online form. 
No diving experience is necessary.  All ages and abilities are welcome. 
Visit:  www.aucklanddiving.co.nz 
 
 
Bricks 4 Kidz 
Term 1  2020 
LEGO and WEDO  Junior Robotics Class 
Tuesdays 3pm—4:30pm 
Starting 11 February and finishing on 7 April 
Cost:  $35 per week, or $315 for the term. 
 
Motorised LEGO  -  Model Building Class 
Wednesdays 3:00pm—4:00pm 
Starting 12 February and finishing on 8 April 
$25 per week, or $225 per term 
 
To enrol, visit:  www.bricks4kidz.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR DATES                                                                        
 
 

 Thursday 12          
December 

Years 0-2 Fun Sports Day  
9:30—12noon 

 
 
 

 Friday 13 December 
Years 0-2  Prizegiving 

9:15am 
 

Years 3-5 Prizegiving 
11:00am 

 
 
 

 Monday 16  
December 

Year 6 Graduation  
6:00pm 

followed by Disco until 
9:00pm 

 
 

 Wednesday 18  
December 

Last day of term 
12:30pm (home for lunch) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2020 
Term 1 
Thursday 30 January to 
Thursday 9 April 
 

Term 2 
Tuesday 28 April to  
Friday 3 July 
 
Term 3 
Monday 20 July to 
Friday 25 September 
 
Term 4 
Monday 12 October to 
Friday 11 December 
 

School Closes on Wednesday 18 December 

12:30pm 

 

School Re-Opens on Thursday 30 January 2020 

8:55pm 


